Monday 13th - Friday 17th June 2022

Global Academy are running free events in the summer for secondary school students. They look at radio, TV, marketing and technology with some big companies running activities. Take a look by following the link: https://risewib.com/rise-up-academy-summer-school/

Looking ahead

Monday 13th June

Music trip to Primary Choir Festival

Tuesday 14th June

Atholl House Assembly in the Hall Year 12 Parents' Evening, 4-7pm

Hurdle tests

Wednesday 15th June

Darnley House Assembly in the Hall

Thursday 16th June

Chadwick House Assembly in the Hall

Friday 17th June

Pontarlier school visit from France

Saturday 18th June

Year 7 Mayfield Challenge camp

Monday 20th June

Year 10 visit to Royal Holloway - 10A, 10C, 10L

Year 12 visit to Bletchley Park

Tuesday 21st June

Year 10 visit to Royal Holloway – 10D, 10R, 10W

Thursday 23rd June

Cultural Day event in Quad at lunchtime

Friday 24th June

Non-uniform day (£1 via Scopay)

Fashion Show after school

Saturday 25th June

Year 7 Mayfield Challenge camp

Monday 27th June

Westbrook event

Tuesday 28th June

Year 10 RE trip to Westminster Cathedral

Summer Concert, 4-5pm

Tuesday 28th-Wednesday 29th June

Year 8 Mandarin trip to London

Assembly theme

This week's Assembly theme: Loyalty

Loyalty is essential to every relationship we have in life that matters – friendship, family, community, country, faith.

Our School Environment

Please ensure all areas of school are left litter free. Litter duty: 9C Please collect the litter picks and black sacks from the Premises shed and report to your Learning Leader at the end of lunchtime. Water: Please use the water stations around the school at break and lunchtime and remember to bring a bottle each day to minimise use of single use plastic bottles.

Culture Day

Exciting news! We will be celebrating diversity at Mayfield on June 23rd and June 24th. Please find the links for our Culture Day activities below. The stalls will be in the Quad on 23rd June and the Fashion Show is after school 24th June. The Non-Uniform Day is 24th June and both the non-uniform money (£1) and fashion show tickets (£1) can be paid for on Scopay from next week. Participation in the fashion show (modelling): https://forms.office.com/r/2du5bmaBSy Music suggestions:

https://forms.office.com/r/My9WEt1s3y

Want to run a stall/want to bring in

food: https://forms.office.com/r/MMkjWeXtmP

e-Library update

eBooks anytime, anywhere

You are able to browse for, borrow and read eBooks and Audiobooks anywhere, anytime, on multiple devices. All our students can use this fantastic resource and have access to over 2000 titles. Remember that as well as fiction, there is a 'Wellness Collection' too. Borrowers in May include: Year 7: Jesunifemi, Bella, Caitlin, Alice and Harvin

Year 8: Emelia

Year 9: Anaiya, Geethika, Sameko, Phoebe. Iola, Sarah and Rhianna

Year 10: Sammi and Vidhi

Year 11: Tashi



Recommended read from the English Department and available on the E library: The Crossing by Manjeet Mann (Written in verse and from a dual perspective) Observer WINNER OF THE COSTA

CHILDREN'S BOOK AWARD 2021 and the Sunday Times Children's Book of the Week – a trailblazing novel told in verse about two teenagers from opposite worlds; The Crossing is a profound story of hope, grief, and the very real tragedies of the refugee crisis. Natalie's world is falling apart. She's just lost her mum and her brother marches the streets of Dover full of hate and anger. Swimming is her only refuge. Sammy has fled his home and family in Eritrea for the chance of a new life in Europe. A twist of fate brings them together and gives them both hope. But is hope enough to mend a broken world? 'Skilful, involving and important, this deserves it's accolades' The Sunday Times.

Reminders

Uniform: Coats should be worn in school buildings from this point forward. This is a reversal of a Covid rule which is no longer required. If you bring a coat to school you should take it off as you enter the building and place either in your bag, in your locker or carry it. You will be asked to remove a coat before you enter the canteen and queue for food. Your Learning Leaders will be reminding of this as well.

Punctuality: Please ensure that you keep a careful eye on the time throughout the school day.

Entry to dining spaces: During break and lunchtime, please ensure you enter the dining space via the doors between the servery and Year 13 study area, exits are out to the Science Quad area or to the corridor by Mrs McBride's office.

Examinations – External: Please ensure you continue to observe 'No Entry' and 'Silence' signs to ensure all pupils sitting examinations have optimum conditions. Safety in the car park: A reminder to all students that you should not be sitting in between the cars by the side of the science block (or anywhere else where cars are parked). Cars are driving into and out of the school site throughout the day and need to access the tennis courts safely.

Music to Support Mental Health

The Lily-Jo Project are passionate about the power of music and its role in helping us maintain good mental health. Their playlists are aimed to inspire, motivate, and help people process complex emotions. Check out Top 20 Songs to Help You Find Your Brave

House Merits (at 10-6-22)

Merit	Community	Sport
142	138	103
101	158	116
162	108	115
108	158	172
131	126	164
145	170	119
109	179	119
	142 101 162 108 131 145	142 138 101 158 162 108 108 158 131 126 145 170

Lower School Art Exhibition

Thank you to Mr Clements for taking lots of pictures of our Jubilee celebrations which we will be sharing with you in an upcoming special edition of the bulletin. To whet your appetite a little, here are just a few pictures of the Lower School Art Exhibition:







NuttyTilez Championships

The NuttyTilez Championships on ThisisLanguage will be taking place from next Wednesday 15 June until Friday 17 June. This competition is open not only to all GCSE and A Level language French, German and Spanish students who are familiar with the game, but also exceptionally to Year 7, Year 8 and Year 9 French, German and Spanish students. There is also the option to get sponsors to raise money for the charity Mary's Meals which helps feed children in world's poorest communities.

For more information on how to take part, please see the email and/or VLE task from Mr Lobo.

